
Construction and Fire Prevention Board of Appeals 
City of Rock Hill, South Carolina  June 14, 2023 

A regular meeting of the Construction and Fire Prevention Board of Appeals was held Virtually 
Monday, June 14, 2023 at 3:30 P.M.  
 
MEMBERS PRESENT Philip Hull, Jams Wilhide Jr., Barry Duncan, Ryan Blanke, Zephaniah 

Heath 

MEMBERS ABSENT  All Present 

STAFF PRESENT  Deputy Chief /Otis Driggers and Mike Nugent/Building Official  
 
The Board had an informational call to get acquainted with the recently appointed Board Members and 
the Support Staff and  generally discussed the following items on the agenda. No action was taken. 
 
1. Introduction of Members 

2. Discussion of the Board By-laws 

3. Discussion on the NEW State Building Code Cycle (2021 “I” Codes with S.C. Modifications) 
 

4. Review the report of 2023 Construction Activity/ Permits- 1620; Valuation- $124,743,066.00; Fees- 
$748,873.00 

 
5. Other Business  

 
6. Adjournment— Mr. Blanke moved to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Wilhide 
 

 The meeting was adjourned at 4:15 pm. 


